
The Dallas City City Council held its regular meeting on February 22, 2017, at 5 p.m.  Mayor Kevin 
Six called the meeting to order with the following commissioners present:  Lila Gittings, Esther 
Newberry, Harold Northup Jr., and Greg Olson.

Others attending the meeting were Doris Harman, Anne Thompson, Doug Erickson, Darien Six, Chris 
Classen, Tom Sedgwick, and Eric Icenogle.

A motion was made by Gittings, and 2nd by Olson to accept the minutes of the February 8, 2017, 
meeting.  Gittings, Newberry, Northup, and Olson AYE.

Darien Six appeared on behalf of the Illini West High School's Git R Done/SADD Club.  They are 
having a community service day where students will do odd jobs and projects in the community for a 
free will donation.  Depending on the weather they are hoping to do the event on either April 28 or May 
4.  A motion was made by Northup and 2nd by Olson to make a request to have the Illini West's Git R 
Done/SADD Club clean up at the city cemetery.  Gittings, Newberry, Northup, and Olson AYE.

Doug Erickson discussed some items for the upcoming sewer project.  He is hoping for the bid date to 
be sometime in April and the start time of the construction sometime in June or July.

Chris Classen discussed the engineer's plans for the sewer project.  He also reported that he has 
installed a sink in the water salesman building.

Discussed water customers who have not paid their bill by the 20th of the month and are on the shut off 
list, but can not have their water shut off because of things like old shut off valves.  It was decided to 
charge these customers the $50 shut off fee even though their water service was not actually shut off.

Discussed a property in town that the owner started work on but has not completed it.  The city attorney 
has made contact with the property owner.

Commissioner Newberry reported that Alex Sherwood has agreed to mow the city cemetery in 2017 for 
$450 per mowing.

A motion was made by Northup, and 2nd by Olson to adjourn the meeting.  Gittings, Newberry, 
Northup, and Olson AYE.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:15 p.m.

Stanley K Vorhies, Deputy City Clerk 


